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Temporary Closure of Pedestrian Bridge to Belle Isle 
~Scaffolding installation to begin tomorrow ~ 

 
 
RICHMOND, VA – The City temporarily closed the pedestrian bridge under the Lee Bridge after 
receiving a report that concrete pieces were found on the pedestrian bridge leading to Belle Isle. The 
City and bridge engineer consultants immediately investigated the incident. It was concluded that the 
concrete pieces fell from an open joint of the Lee Bridge. Consequently, the pedestrian bridge located 
directly under the open joint had to be closed in an effort to protect the public. 
 
After the bridge maintenance team removed all observed loose concrete pieces trapped in the open 
joint, the City bridge engineer and the consultants reached the conclusion that there is no imminent 
danger of additional concrete pieces falling over the pedestrian bridge. While bridge engineers are 
planning a long-term solution, the pedestrian bridge can reopen with a scaffolding protection system 
installed at a certain areas. The vendor will install the scaffolding tomorrow with completion slated for 
on or before Friday, May 20.  
 
For more information, please visit us online at www.rva.gov/public-works or email questions to 
AskPublicWorks@rva.gov 
 
We’re Social! For updates on DPW-related projects, activities and events visit us on Twitter 
@DPW_RichmondVA 

 
### 

The City of Richmond Department of Public Works (DPW) is one of only 195 currently accredited public works agencies in the United States. DPW’s portfolio comprises 
a wide array of services to include leaf collection; street, sidewalk and alley maintenance; trash collection; recycling; grass cutting;  graffiti removal; parking 
enforcement; urban forestry; street signs; traffic signals and pavement markings and civil engineering. In addition, DPW maintains upkeep on most city buildings; 
issues permits for working in the city’s right-of-way; manages the RVA Bike Share program and maintains the fleet of city vehicles. DPW’s operating budget comes 
from the general fund of the City of Richmond.  For more information about DPW services, click here or call 3-1-1. 
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